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I n  M e m o r y  o f  W i l l i a m  E v e r s o n

William (Bill) Everson, a founding member and a former President and Treasurer of CLEF, was called to be with 
his Lord this past February.  With over 20 years of service to CLEF and even more with his local church, Bill was a 
lifelong supporter and firm believer in the virtues and values of a Lutheran education. 

“Hey Weed,” (a nickname given to Bill in college because he was so tall and lanky) was often the call from his 
close friends when they needed his advice or help on a project.   Bill was a man for all seasons, and a man full 
of reason, curiosity and compassion.  He was a true Renaissance man who was equally at ease piloting a small 
plane, talking politics, attending Indy 500 races, or figuring out an electrical project.

Francis of Assisi must have been thinking about our beloved Bill when he wrote these words:

	 “He who works with his hands is a laborer.
	 He who works with his hands and his head is a craftsman.
	 He who works with his hands and his head and his heart is an artist.”

Bill was truly an artist in everything he did.  He was a willing helper, a possibility thinker and a real life doer.  In 
other words, he could have an idea and then implement it with a practical solution.  

He loved his Lord and he loved his family.  Nothing was more important to him.  He knew that his faith was a 
gift from God and he used his time, talents, energy to “let your (his) light so shine that others may glorify your 
Father in Heaven.”

In this Spirit of doing, Bill was an active leader, participant, and supporter of the Christian mission organization 
UKANDU.   This group sponsors and encourages youth and adults to reach out, as the loving and caring hands 
of Christ, to people in all places and circumstances.  Their name reflects their proactive philosophy taken from 
Scripture; “I (You) CAN DO all things through Christ who strengthens me.” Philippians 4:13.  This year over 280 
volunteers worked in the mission field known as Chicago, and we know the spirit of Bill Everson will be working 
right along with them as always. 

“What’s next” was always more of a direction than a question for Bill.  He was part of the solution, always helpful 
and loving, and all the while living and proclaiming his faith through good works.  Francis of Assisi also had a 
few words about this trait of Bill’s:  “The deeds you do may be the only sermon some persons will hear today.”

Bill will always be remembered for his love of Christ, his love of family and his love of life. He had an easy smile, 
an adventurous spirit, a hearty laugh, and helpful heart.  Thank you Bill for your inspirational and “can do” 
legacy of leadership and service with CLEF and UKANDU.  
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Save the DateS!

Dear Friends,

“I will praise You, for I am fearfully 
and wonderfully made; marvelous 
are Your works…” David’s psalm to 
our Lord and Savior seeks to express 
his gratitude and thankfulness for 
God’s loving and continuing care 
for all His creation.  

The success of two recent events, 
CLEF’s Scholarship Gala and our 
annual Teacher Recognition Dinner, 
demonstrate the tremendous 
commitment of many to Lutheran 
education in Chicago.  Donors 
generously supported our 
scholarship fund at the Gala.  The 
Teacher Recognition Dinner is held 
in honor, support and thankfulness 
for all our teachers, principals, 
pastors and staff. Each and every 
day they “let your light shine so that 
others may see your good works 
and glorify your Father in heaven.”

Today, I would like to thank all our 
donors, volunteers, community 
partners, supporting foundations 
and CLEF board members for 
their continued support and 
encouragement in helping CLEF 

From the Director

bring Learning – Good News – For 
Life to all our children.  In these 
troubled times, I believe there is no 
greater mission than this.  Listen to 
the words of a student from Saint 
Luke Academy:  “Thank you…I like 
that our school doesn’t give up on 
us when we have trouble.  I also 
like how the teachers care for us.”

Through scholarships, school 
supplies, teacher training, 
classroom technology, school 
security, and countless other 
projects, the commitment and 
actions of our donors, supporters 
and volunteers are a bright shining 
light in a self-centered world.

The creator of the universe is with 
us today, tomorrow, the day after 
that, and throughout all eternity.  
He knows us as His dear children 
and loves us as our Father.  He 

Networking Conference 
Monday, August 17, 2015   
  Walther Christian Academy, Melrose Park 

SCHOLARSHIP GALA
Saturday, April 16, 2016  
  Brookfield Zoo, Brookfield

teacher recognition dinner
Thursday, May 12, 2016  
  River Forest Country Club, Elmhurst
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“doesn’t give up on us when we have 
trouble.”  What a great comfort and 
what a great boost to our confidence 
that, great or small, big or little, Jesus 
loves us and doesn’t give up on us.

We love our children, we don’t ever 
give up on them and we care for 
them each day.  Marvelous are Your 
works.  We will praise You, for we are 
fearfully and wonderfully made.  Each 
person has made a difference. Each 
action has a lasting reaction.  Each 
child thanks you.  I thank you with 
heartfelt gratitude for everything you 
do to support Lutheran education.   
Marvelous are Your works, oh Lord!

Blessings,

Janet Klotz

Executive Director
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UKANDU Returns to Chicago 
for Summer Mission Trip

A few weeks ago more than 280 adults and youth from the 
Midwest returned to Chicago to work on service projects in the city 
as part of UKANDU’s summer mission trip.  The theme for this 13th 
year, which took place June 21-27, was “UKANDU Something.”  This 
annual trip is an opportunity to bring hope, encouragement and 
the love of Jesus Christ to those in Chicago.  UKANDU partners with 
CLEF, Northern Illinois District (NID) and Lutheran Church Charities to 
identify service opportunities in Chicago. Generous financial support 
from three Thrivent Chapters – Thrivent Financial North Cook County 
Chicago Chapter 30036, Thrivent Financial South Cook County Chapter 
30042 and Thrivent Financial Northwest Cook County Chapter 30040 
allows them to expand their reach even further. Another big thank you 
goes out to St. Paul Lutheran Church in Melrose Park for hosting 
the group.

UKANDU is a Christian mission organization dedicated to helping 
youth and adults become the heart and hands of Christ to those in 
need around the world.  UKANDU upholds the Bible as the inspired, 
unchanged Word of God, which has revealed to us God’s rich plan and 
inspired their unique name and proactive philosophy – “I (You) CAN 
DO all things through Christ who strengthens me.” (Philippians 4:13)  
and, “For we are God’s workmanship, created in Christ Jesus to do 
good works, which God prepared in advance for us to do.” (Ephesians 
2:10).
UKANDU volunteers help youth and adults experience the joy of 
fulfilling the “good works” prepared by God for them to do by creating 
mission trips that serve God by serving His people here on earth. 

The UKANDU work groups completed a variety of tasks at many skill 
levels, including construction projects, repair of ceilings and floors, 
cleaning and painting, leading Vacation Bible School, and repairing 
decks and roofs in private homes.  The work groups supply all of the 
necessary materials and tools to complete each project, and work side 
by side with members of the communities they serve.

The leaders and participants of UKANDU feel led to serve God in any 
manner possible and to demonstrate what the Lord has done in their 
lives to those they meet.  It doesn’t always take words to share God’s 
love with strangers, very often it is the actions that speak louder 
than words.



On Saturday, April 18, 2015, more than 200 friends of 
CLEF gathered at the Brookfield Zoo to celebrate another year of 
success and to raise scholarship dollars for our Lutheran schools. The 
Scholarship Gala is the premiere event of the year with 100% of all 
proceeds directly benefitting the students.  Guests sipped cocktails 
with giraffes, bid on silent and live auction items including trips, sports 
and music tickets and beautifully handcrafted items from our schools, 
and danced the night away to the music of the Dick Judson Orchestra.

This year CLEF enhanced the event by adding online bidding for our 
silent auction.  Through the use of smart devices such as iPhones 
and iPads, both the individuals at the gala as well as those who could 
not attend were able to bid and win the auction packages.  This not 
only created a greater friendly competition but more importantly an 
increase in dollars raised.  

One of the highlights or the evening was that attendees were joined 
by the CLEF High School Scholarship recipients from Walther Christian 
Academy and Luther North College Prep.  The students assisted with 
the bidding process for the silent auction as well as supported the 
auctioneer by showcasing items during our live auction.  We also had 
the privilege of hearing from one of the senior scholarship recipients 
from Walther – Eddie Coleman.  Living on the city’s west side, originally 
from Holy Family School, Eddie reminded everyone in attendance of 
the importance and necessity of CLEF and the scholarship money and 
financial support we provide.  Without which so many students would 
not be able to afford our loving and safe Christian schools.

The great success of the event is all thanks to our friends and partners 
and their continued support of CLEF and Lutheran education.  Be sure 
to save the date now for next year’s gala once again at the Brookfield 
Zoo on Saturday, April 16, 2016!

ReachedC LEF 

F o r  N e w  H e i g h t s
• 

• 

dreams come true for our teachers

“Not only have you blessed our schools over 

the years by putting your faith in His will, 

but you continue to give without asking 

for anything in return.  This is a message 

that we try to teach our children every day 

through His word.” – CLEF teacher
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Children reading books, students creating and sharing their 
artwork, field trips to get back to nature, music programs and 
technology programs for children needing a little extra help.  These are 
just some of the dreams that CLEF was able to grant to our teachers and 
schools this year.

Encouraged to “Dream a Little Dream,” 30 teachers from our schools 
shared their wishes with CLEF.  For the first time since the program 
began these dreams were not only selected by our Good News Award 
Committee (Jennifer Heinze, Dr. John Harrison, Kathy Slupik and Paul 
Trettin) but also were able to be funded by outside donors first at the 
Scholarship Gala and then beyond.  With this additional funding 13 
teachers and schools were able to see their dreams come true – to gain 
a tool or item that is not available to them in their own school budget.  
The award winners were announced at the annual Teacher Recognition 
Dinner held on May 7th at Maggiano’s Restaurant in Oakbrook. 

The Teacher Recognition Dinner is one of our favorite 
events of the year as we get to simply say “thank you” to the teachers, 
principals and staff members of our schools. Each and every year they 
work tirelessly to enhance and enrich the lives of our students and it is 
our privilege to be able to recognize them and show our appreciation 
for everything they do.  In 2014 we introduced a new portion of the 
evening – the “Above and Beyond” Awards.  

Doing something more than what is asked of or expected.  Doing 
something greater than the “required” amount.  Exceeding the call of 
duty.  No matter the words you use, they all describe our amazing Above 
and Beyond Award recipients.   

Jim Urban – Facilities Director, Walther Christian Academy
Vanessa Ueltzen – Teacher, Lutheran Unity West
Mario McGuire – Systems Engineer, Aqueity, Inc.
Carlo Giannotta – Principal, Grace Christian
 	 Academy

We had so many wonderful dreams to choose from and were 
honored to be able to grant the following this year:

Judith Acosta (Bethesda International Academy) – The Picassos
of the Future 

Donna Beck (Saint Luke Academy) – Integrating Technology – 
Powerful Potential 

Ellie Fiala (Saint Luke Academy) – Circle Time: A Learning Space 
for All 

Carol Hahn (St. Philip Lutheran) – Spelunking 

Linda Johnson (Walther Christian Academy Lower) – Living with 
the Land 

Willie Mae Kidd (St. Paul Lutheran on Menard) – Visit to the 
DuSable Museum

Cathie Lienemann (Our Saviour Lutheran) – Movement for Kids

Diana Maanum (St. Philip Lutheran) – Becoming One in Christ

Mariana Soulakian (Bethesda International Academy) – Revamp 
the Kindergarten Learning Center

St. Philip Staff (St. Philip Lutheran) – Apple TV 

Vanessa Ueltzen (Lutheran Unity West) – Locked While Loading

Catie Urban (Walther Christian Academy Upper) - Talking Our Way 
to Excellence 

Roberta Wentling and Illa Doss (Lutheran Day 
Nursery) – Music Together

The addition of outside 
funding doubled the 
number of dreams we were 
able to grant this year and 
we look forward to 
increasing this number
in the years to come.

dreams come true for our teachers

★ ★★ ★
★   

★★
★★

Your gifts show God’s love in all that you 

have done for Lutheran educators.”  

– CLEF teacher

Thank You Teachers and Staff!
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Congregations
Grace Lutheran Church, 		
	 River Forest
Immanuel Lutheran Church, Batavia 
Immanuel Lutheran Church, Des Plaines
Luther Village Spiritual Enrichment 	
	 Foundation
Redeemer Evangelical Lutheran 		
	 Church, Elmhurst
St. John Lutheran Church, Forest Park 
St. John Lutheran Church, Sycamore
St. Paul Lutheran Church and 		
	 School, Aurora
Trinity Lutheran Church, Roselle
Women Of St. Andrew. Park Ridge
Zion Lutheran Church, Hinsdale

Companies
Advocate Health Care
AM 1160
Aqueity, Inc.
Amazon, Inc.
B Gunther and Company, Inc. 
Begeman Jewelers 
Binny’s Beverage Depot 
Bluemercury Makeup

BMO Harris Bank
Chicago Blackhawks 
Classic Cuisines Catering
Corner Bakery Café
Dreamer Media, LLC
E.M.S. Construction, Inc. 
Ebert Photography
Egg Harbor Café
G. & R. Livestock Hauling, Inc.
Goodman Theatre
Hinsdale Flower Shop
Hinsdale Furriers 
Hinsdale News Agency
Hinsdale Nurseries
J.P. Morgan Private Bank
Johannesen-Farrar, Inc.
Kids Science Labs
Kiehl’s
Lynfred Winery
Macquarie Capital
Maggiano’s Little Italy
Mark Brown Photography
Mid-America Tile
Midwest Solar Control & Glass Graphics
Nail Time Salon
Northern Jet Management
O’Brien Advisors LLC
The Pampered Chef
Panera Bread
Papyrus
Petterino’s
Phillips Security Consulting
Sabika Jewelry
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SGK Asia Pacific 
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Symmetri Marketing Group, LLC
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	 Foundation, Inc.
Dean L. and Rosemarie Buntrock 	
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Fidelity Charitable Gift Fund
Geary Rimmer Vincent Wolf Foundation
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Kinder Morgan Foundation
McGraw Foundation 
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The Clarence W. and Marilyn G. 		
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David and Teryl Schawk Family 		
	 Foundation
Sutton Auto Group Fund
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Individuals
Ms. Catherine Aldinger
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald and Anna 		
	 Andermann
Ms. Ruth Anderson
Mr. David Andrus
Anonymous
Mr. and Mrs. Theodore and Virginia Arey
Rev. Paul and Mrs. Annette Bacon
Rev. and Mrs. Reuben and 
	 Martha Baerwald	
Ms. Katherine Bafundo
Ms. Xandria Balcer
Mr. and Mrs. Robert and Janet Barnett
Ms. Mary Sue Barr
Ms. Marlene Bartels
Mr. Michael Bartholome
Mr. and Mrs. William and Lisa Bartlett
Mr. Joseph Bartolacci
Mr. and Mrs. Brian and Kimberly Becker
Rev. and Mrs. William and 
	 Gail Beckmann
Mr. Karl Beide
Ms. Dorothy Belau
Mr. and Mrs. Steven and Lydia Bendas
Mr. Jacob Benke
Mr. and Mrs. Robert and Evelyn Berning
Rev. Gary and Mrs. Elizabeth Bertels
Mr. James Best
Mr. and Mrs. Richard and Corinne Beutel
Dr. and Mrs. Richard and Hazel Bimler
Mr. and Dr. Jeffrey and 
	 Dionne Blackman
Mr. and Mrs. Richard and Janice Blatt
Mr. and Mrs. Frank and Arda Boggs
Rev. and Mrs. James and 
	 Loreeta Brammeier
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel and Liz Braun
Mr. and Mrs. James and Patricia Braun

Rev. and Mrs. John and Geri Brazeal
Mr. and Mrs. William and 
	 Nancy Bromley
Mr. and Mrs. James and Clarisse Brown
Rev. Christopher and Mrs. Isabelle Browne
Mr. Keith Brunini
Mr. Amedeo Bruno
Mr. Kevin Preloger and 
	 Mrs. Katherine Buck
Mr. and Mrs. Dean and Rosemarie 	
	 Buntrock
Mr. and Mrs. George  and Suzanne Busse
Mr. and Mrs. Robert and Marilyn Busse
Ms. Carol Campagnolo
Mr. and Mrs. William and Joan Carlson
Mr. and Mrs. Russell and Monica Carynski
Mr. Rich Allen and Mrs. Jill Chapman
Ms. Dorothea Chaveriat
Mr. John W. Chaveriat
Ms. Megan Cheresnick
Ms. Doris Christopher
Mr. Jay Christopher
Ms. Julie Christopher
Mr. and Mrs. Scott and Nancy Christopher
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen and Lisa Claussen
Mr. and Mrs. John and Mary Conley
Ms. Sherri Cook
Mr. and Mrs. Jim and Kathy Craven
Mr. and Mrs. Christian and Teresa Crooks
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy and Karen 		
	 Cunningham
Ms. Denise Curry
Mr. Bart Darfler
Mr. Richard Daugherty
Ms. Jacalyn Davis
Dr. Marva Dawn
Mr. and Mrs. Benjamin and 
	 Dorothy Delaney
Mr. and Mrs. Joel and Lisa Dickinson
Mr. and Mrs. Steve and Julie Diekmann
Mr. and Mrs. Donald and 
	 Barbara Ditchman
Ms. Robin R. Doeden
Mr. and Mrs. Robert and 
	 Patricia Douglass
Dr. Maryann Dudzinski
Mr. and Mrs. Dan and Charise Dunn
Mr. and Mrs. Joel and 
	 Michelle Eggerding
Mrs. Donna Ellefsen
Mr. and Mrs. Philip and Joan Evans
Mrs. Judy Everson 
Mr. and Mrs. William and Carol Ewald
Ms. Elaine Favaro
Mr. Elmer Fedder
Mr. and Mrs. Walther and 
	 Mary Louise Fedder

THANK YOU TO OUR GENEROUS DONORS

During the 2014-15 fiscal year, over 400 congregations, schools, community partners, organizations, 
corporations, foundations and individuals came together to provide support to our Chicago 
Lutheran Schools through CLEF.  On behalf of the children and teachers whose lives you have 
blessed with your gift, we thank you.  Your kind friendship and generosity have accomplished so 
much, and together we will continue to change the face of Lutheran education and the lives of so 
many children in Chicago.

Thank you for the generosity and commitment of the Chicago Lutheran Educational 
Foundation Board of Directors whose contributions cover 100% of our operational expenses.  
Thus, every dollar CLEF receives goes directly to our schools.

Over $2,000,000 was granted to Chicago’s Lutheran schools in 
2014-2015, including a tremendous $650,000 in scholarships!  
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Mr. and Mrs. Robert and Marian Fick
Mr. Roland Filippi
Mr. and Mrs. Roy and Lucille Fisher
Ms. Ruth Folkening
Mr. and Mrs. Jack and Darlene Ford
Mr. and Mrs. Alexander and 
	 Dianne Frantzis
Ms. Betty Freeman
Mr. and Mrs. Rod and Deb Fuess
Mr. and Mrs. Ron and 
	 MaryAnn Galbraith
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce and Judy Gallo 
Mr. and Mrs. Alex and Katie Garber
Rev. Dr. and Mrs. Daniel and 
	 Annette Gard
Mr. Derek Garza
Mr. Warren Gast
Mr. John Gehlhausen
Ms. Annette Gelbach
Mr. and Mrs. David and Susan Gerhardt
Dr. and Mrs. Steve and Deb Gerner
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn and 
	 Jeanette Geweke
Mr. and Mrs. Carlo and Jill Giannotta
Mrs. Roselyn Gieschen
Mr. Paul Goffron
Mr. and Mrs. Robert and 
	 Elizabeth Goodsell
Mr. and Mrs. Gail and Barbara Goodwin
Ms. Michele Gordon
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis and Jane Gorski
Rev. and Mrs. Don and Lynne Gourlay
Ms. Erin Grapenthien
Ms. Marie Graul
Mr. Kenneth Haeger
Ms. Marlene  Hagedorn
Mr. Matt Haney
Mr. Douglas Hannemann
Dr. and Mrs. John and Jamie Harrison
Ms. Barbara Hartnett
Mr. and Mrs. Lorenz and 
	 Sandra Hartwig
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick and 
	 Catherine Hegarty
Mr. Jack Hein
Dr. and Mrs. Ken and Ione Heinitz
Mrs. Vicki Helmling
Mr. and Mrs. Richard and 
	 Debra Herman
Ms. Sam Herringshaw
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne and Anne Hilchen
Dr. John Hinck
Mrs. LaDonna Hoffman
Mrs. Frances Hoffmann
Mr. and Mrs. Robert and 
	 Jo Ellen Hoffmann
Mr. and Mrs. James and Susan Hooker
Rev. and Mrs. Jeffrey and 
	 Andrea Howell
Ms. Taryn Huebner 
Ms. Amanda Iliadis
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry and Carol Inman
Mr. and Mrs. Ed and Marilyn Irsch
Drs. Thomas and Amanda Jandris
Mr. and Mrs. Bob and Ruta Jensen
Ms. Dona Johnson
Mrs. Ada Johnson
Mr. Keith Johnson
Mr. and Mrs. Tom and Janet Johnson
Ms. Camille Johnson
Mr. Fred Jolly and 
	 Mrs. Laura Madsen Jolly
Mr. and Mrs. Dan and Julie Judd
Mr. Dennis Zick and 
	 Ms. Patricia Jungbluth 
Mr. and Mrs. Norbert and Lynda Kaiser
Mr. and Mrs. Roy and Eileen Kaiser
Ms. Gwen Kanelos
Mr. and Mrs. Edward and 
	 Cheryl Kaufenberg
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon and Georgia Kinder

Mr.  Paul Zubinski and 
	 Ms. Barbara Klamrzynski
Mr. and Mrs. David and Florence Kleine
Mr. and Mrs. Ed and Kay Klotz
Mr. and Mrs. Jim and Janet Klotz
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne and Linda Knouse
Mr. and Mrs. Carl and Ruth Koenemann
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald and Lanell Koenig
Mr. and Mrs. Lasse and Kaia Koerm
Ms. Dorothy Korn
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph and Linda Korn
Mr. and Mrs. Mark and 
	 Barbara Korntheuer
Ms. Alice Kosche
Mr. and Mrs. Roger and Judith Kovack
Mr. and Mrs. Roland and Gloria Kraatz
Mr. and Mrs. Howard and Doris Kraegel
Dr. Paul Kreiss
Mr. James Eastman and 
	 Ms. Cynthia Kriha 
Mr. and Mrs. Glen and Cynde Kuck
Dr. and Mrs. Charles and Jewel Laabs
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur and Cindy Landen
Mr. and Mrs. John and Kimberly Larson
Mr. and Mrs. Henry and Laura Latzke
Mr. and Mrs. Tom and Sue Lester
Mr. and Mrs. S. Keith and Sheila Lewis
Ms. Virginia Lewis
Ms. Glenda Liner
Mr. and Mrs. James and Patricia Liput
Ms. Teresa Liu
Mr. Lee Logeman
Mr. and Mrs. Donald and Mary Long
Ms. Leslie Lopez
Ms. LaTrice Lott
Ms. Mardel Lott
Dr. Wayne Lucht
Mr. Christopher Lueking 
Ms. Linda Lunt
Mr. and Mrs. Ed and Carol Lysen
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce and Jenny Mack
Mr. and Mrs. Robert and Karen Mai
Mr. and Mrs. David and Jane Maring
Mr. and Mrs. Doug and JoAn Markworth
Mr. and Mrs. Ken and 
	 Dorothy Markworth
Ms. Lilia Marotta
Mr. Robert Marovich
Mr. Allen Mattes
Mr. and Mrs. William J. and Eunice Mattes
Mr. and Mrs. John and 
	 Pamela McCambridge
Ms. Judith McCue
Mr. and Mrs. Donald and 
	 Evelyn McDonald
Dr. and Mrs. Randy and 
	 Suzanne McGivney
Ms. Vicki McGriff
Mr. and Mrs. Brian and Lynn McMaster
Ms. Julie Micheletti
Mr. and Mrs. John and Barbara Miklos
Mr. and Mrs. Robert and Carol Moeller
Mr. Terry Klotz and Ms. Nancy Montville 
Mr. and Mrs. Joe and Kathy Moore
Mr. and Mrs. Austin and 
	 Rebecca Morgan
Mr. and Mrs. Frank and 
	 Corinne Morrissey
Dr. and Mrs. Delbert and 
	 Dorleen Mueller
Mr. Edward Murach
Mr. and Mrs. Norman and 
	 Margaret Myers
Mr. and Mrs. Ed and Debra Nelson
Ms. Mary Alice Nelson
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick and Helen Netols
Mr. Steven Nicola
Ms. Cathlynn Nigh
Ms. Audrey Noftz
Mr. Ken Norkus
Ms. Patricia Noska
Mr. and Mrs. Allan and Trudy Oesterreich

Over $2,000,000 was granted to Chicago’s Lutheran schools in 
2014-2015, including a tremendous $650,000 in scholarships!  

Mr. and Mrs. Donald and 
	 Verna Offermann
Ms. Dorothy Ostermeier
Mr. and Mrs. George and Janet Ott
Pastor and Mrs. Jason and 
	 Jennifer Pankau
Mr. and Mrs. James and Vicky Paul
Ms. Patricia Pauls
Ms. Janice Perry
Mr. and Mrs. Lee and Sally Peters
Mr. and Mrs. George and Lynn Peterson
Mr. and Mrs. James and 
	 Lauralie Pfortmiller
Mr. and Mrs. Terry and 
	 Debra Pfortmiller
Mr. and Mrs. Bernard and 
	 Debra Piechalak
Mr. and Mrs. Charles and Lynn Polito
Mr. and Mrs. James and Joyce Polk
Ms. Marjorie Pomonis
Mr. and Mrs. Jim and Sally Porter
Ms.  Sher Purcell
Ms. Terri Purcell
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph and Amy Quaerna
Ms. Elizabeth Quaintance and
	 Mr. Dave Ullman 
Mr. and Mrs. Hollis and 
	 Carolyn Rademacher
Ms. Lynn Reasonover
Ms. Deborah L. Repak
Mr. Lance Rettberg
Mr. and Mrs. David and Donna Roach 
Ms. Claudette Roberts
Mr. and Mrs. Jasen and Dawn Robinson
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew and Jamie Rogoz
Mr. Timothy Rose
Mrs. Betty Ruehrdanz
Mr. and Mrs. Lou and Ann Rundio
Mr. Matthew Rundio
Mr. Jacob Runge
Mr. and Mrs. Gary and 
	 Dorothy Schabacker
Ms. Cathy Ann Schawk
Mr. and Mrs. David and Teryl Schawk 
Ms. Dorothy Schawk 
Mrs. Marilyn Schawk
Mr. and Mrs. Scott and Ann Schilling
Mr. and Mrs. Randy and Ellie Schnack
Mr. and Mrs. Alan and Judith Schneider
Mr. Robert Schrage
Mr. and Mrs. John and Karen Schroeder
Mr. and Mrs. Richard and 
	 Laurie Schubkegel
Mr. and Mrs. Paul and Kelley Schueler
Mrs. Shirley Schuetz
Mr. and Mrs. Ron and Donna Serpico
Mr. and Mrs. Harold and Elaine Shellberg
Mr. and Mrs. George and Ruth Shone
Mr. and Mrs. Jason and 
	 Meghan Sleezer
Mr. and Mrs. Bradley and Nancy Smith
Mr. Daniel Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Robert and Kathryn Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Paul and Carol Soderholm
Mr. Ray Sofrenovic and Dr. Dara Soljaga
Mr. Jerry Stamos
Mr. and Mrs. Bryan and Mary Stearns
Mr. and Mrs. Scott and Lisa Stearns
Mr. Glen Steiner
Mr. and Mrs. Al and Elaine Steinhaus
Mr. and Mrs. John and Valerie Stodden
Ms. Rosalie Streng
Mrs. Kay Struebing
Dr. and Mrs. Simeon and 
	 Sarah Stumme
Mr. and Mrs. Mike and Debbie Suhajda
Mr. Robert Potts and Ms. Jo Ellen Sur 
Mr. and Mrs. Nate and Mallory Sutton 
Ms. Elsa Swartz
Ms. Karin Swartz
Ms. Nancy Swartz
Ms. Rebecca Swartz

Mr. and Mrs. Robert and Stacia Taylor
Mr. and Mrs. Brian and Donna Tennis
Mr. and Mrs. Otto and Ingeborg Teske
Rev. Harry Therwanger
Mr. and Mrs. James and Patricia Thompson
Mr. John Turner
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew and 
	 Vanessa Ueltzen
Ms. Elizabeth Quaintance and 
	 Mr. Dave Ullman
Mr. John Ulm
Ms. Mary Veltema
Mr. and Mrs. Richard and Joan Vie 
Mr. and Mrs. Emmanuel and Susana Viray
Mr. and Mrs. Donald and Sharon Voight
Ms. Margie VonDerHeide
Mr. and Mrs. Jason and Shirley Vozel
Mr. and Mrs. Paul and Sandra Wackenhuth
Mr. John Wartinbee
Mr. and Mrs. Michael and Sara Welch
Mr. Tom Welch
Ms. Joan Wentling
Mr. Paul Muhr and 
	 Mrs. Linda Westergren-Muhr 
Mr. Edward Hanley and 
	 Mrs. Monica Wetak 
Mr. and Mrs. Steve and Lois Wild
Mr. and Mrs. Jim and Nancy Wilson
Ms. Brenna Woodley
Mr. and Mrs. Mitch and Susan Work
Ms. Tina Wright
Mr. and Mrs. Robert and Carol Yesko
Mr. and Mrs. Dan and Jill Ziegler
Mr. and Mrs. Steve and Karen Zielke
Mr. and Mrs. Charles and Shirley Ziemer
Mr. and Mrs. John and Lynne Zillman
Mr. and Mrs. Bernard and Janet Zimdahl
Dr. and Mrs. Al & Carol Zimmer
Mr. and Mrs. Mike and Jeni Zimmer 
Mr. and Mrs. James and Linda Zink

Organizations
Christopher Farm and Gardens 
Life Spring Network, Inc.
Music Together® 
NID-Lutheran Teachers Association
Northern Illinois District - Lutheran 	
	 Church Missouri Synod
 Thrivent Financial North Cook County 	
	 Chapter 30036
Thrivent Financial Northwest Cook 	
	 County Chapter 30040
Thrivent Financial South Cook County 	
	 Chapter 30042
UKANDU Chicago 
Walcamp Outdoor Ministries, Inc.

Schools
Ashburn Lutheran School
Bethesda International Academy
Gloria Dei Lutheran School
Grace Christian Academy
Grace English Lutheran School
Holy Family School
Lutheran Day Nursery
Luther North College Prep 
Lutheran Unity School Association 
New Hope Lutheran School 
Our Saviour Lutheran Kindergarten and 	
	 Preschool
Park View Lutheran Church and School
Pilgrim Lutheran School
Saint Luke Academy
St. Paul Lutheran School-Dorchester
St. Paul Lutheran School- Menard 
St. Philip Lutheran School
Trinity Lutheran School, Roselle 
Walther Christian Academy Lower
Walther Christian Academy Upper
Zion Lutheran ECEC
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good News Report

Welcome to our newest board member, 
Kevin Preloger.  Kevin lives in Chicago 
with his wife, Katherine Buck, and their 
children Henry (6) and Eleanore (2).
The family attends St. James Lutheran 
Church, continuing the family legacy 
of Lutheran education and worship.  
Originally from Seymour, Indiana, 
Kevin’s parents are both alumni of 
Concordia University, River Forest. He 
is a graduate of Immanuel Lutheran 
School where his mother taught third 

grade and his father taught music and served as Minister of Music at 
Immanuel Lutheran Church. 

Kevin joins the board with an extensive professional background.
He currently serves as a Portfolio Manager at Perkins Investment
Management, and has been with the company over 13 years. After 
graduating from Northwestern University with a degree in economics, 
Kevin worked at ABN AMRO/LaSalle Bank Wealth Management as an 
analyst and equity trader prior to joining Perkins. 

What inspired you to join the CLEF board?
My first introduction to CLEF came several years ago as a result of my 
wife’s affiliation with the Big Shoulders Fund as well as through Bob 
Perkins, the founder of the firm where I work, and the benefactor of the 
Perkins Malo Hunter Foundation, a longtime supporter of CLEF. It was 
through these two connections that I visited Grace Christian Academy, 
along with my wife, Kathy, and Bob Perkins. We were all very impressed 
with the mission and work of GCA, under the leadership of Principal 
Carlo Giannotta, and we all became scholarship donors shortly after 
that visit. Knowing that there are many other schools in Chicago that 
have a similar mission of providing a high quality Christian education 
with dedicated faculties and staffs led me to the decision that I could 
offer time and talent, in addition to financial assistance, to a great 
organization. I enthusiastically welcome the opportunity to serve on 
the CLEF board and look forward to working with the board members 
and staff in furthering the work, and success, of the 25 member 
schools.

What do you hope for our Lutheran schools?
As a graduate of a Lutheran elementary school, and the son of two 
Lutheran school educators, it is my hope that our Lutheran schools 
continue to provide an excellent education with a foundation based 
on core Christian values that results in graduates who are successful 
in their future endeavors beyond the classroom and model citizens in 
the community at large. The basis of a Lutheran education provided 
me with the academic vigor to be well prepared for later educational 
challenges in addition to forming the values that I live every day. 
Lutheran schools have a tremendous opportunity to be a superior and 
safe alternative to underperforming schools throughout our city. CLEF 
has seized this opportunity and it is my hope that Lutheran schools 
continue to operate at a high level and the “Good News” about CLEF 
schools can be spread throughout Chicago.

CLEF Welcomes New Board Member 
Kevin Preloger

Promote Christian Education: 
Partner with CLEF

Community Partners enable CLEF to carry out its mission.  Sponsorship of a 
cause allies a company with its customers, employees and the communities 
in which they do business. The spirit of CLEF’s Community Partners Program 
is to build mutually beneficial and rewarding relationships.

The trend in sponsorship leans toward creating long-term integrated 
strategic alliances. Support Chicagoland Lutheran Educational Foundation 
while adding value to your company’s marketing and brand-building efforts.

How you can partner with us:

• Program Dollars
Working capital to support CLEF’s programs.

• In-Kind Resources
Budget-relieving products and services needed to run specific programs 
and/or operations.

• Marketing & Advertising Support
Blue-chip advertising opportunities for CLEF to share its mission and 
programs, thereby enabling CLEF to increase donations.

• Liaisons
A commitment to provide introductions to potential partners, vendors and 
colleagues who may become additional sponsors and/or supporters.

To learn more about becoming a Community Partner, please contact 
Janet Klotz at the CLEF office, 630-595-9310.

CLEF Community Partners

Phillips Security Consulting
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Lutheran Urban Kingdom Expansion  

Lutheran Urban Kingdom Expansion (LUKE) is the Chicago-based 
urban ministry renewal initiative collaboration between CLEF, the Life 
Spring Network (LSN), the Northern Illinois District (NID), and Trinity 
Lutheran Church in Roselle.

To partner with Lutheran churches and CLEF schools in urban 
Chicago and unite them together toward building holistic, 
transformational disciple-making communities who are living on 
mission with God through Word and Sacrament ministry.

Exciting things are happening with and through LUKE! The 
collaboration began last fall with the identification of five 
participating churches.  In early 2015, intensive leadership coaching 
was launched, starting with a three day retreat held at Lutheran 
Outdoor Ministries Center in Oregon, Illinois. Participating pastors 
and principals and Life Spring Network staff gathered to connect 
and initiate a mentoring relationship with each other. Participants 
assessed their own personal journey with Christ, then moved on to 
help one another to think Biblically, holistically and practically about 
the church’s mission, faith functions, life process and goals. The trip 
culminated with each church developing a profile for their current 
situation.

The group returned renewed and ready to move forward.  The 
retreat was followed by a team fellowship dinner which provided an 
opportunity to get to know the different leaders in the LUKE churches 
before the one day “Leading the Omega Experience” conference 
was held.  This final day provided the opportunity for the pastors to 
share what they learned on the retreat with church leaders. Pastors 
and leaders united to review and assess their churches, noted 

opportunities for mentoring, identified barriers to change, and worked 
to create congregational strategic plans.

This spring participating churches have finalized pastor selection to 
help implement the LUKE initiative.  LUKE Governance Committee 
recommendations have been extended and accepted. The five LUKE 
churches have extended calls and all have been accepted.

CLEF has seized this opportunity and it is my hope that Lutheran schools continue 

to operate at a high level and the “Good News” about CLEF schools can be spread 

throughout Chicago.” – Kevin Preloger

“Economic times still prove to be tough for 

us.  We feel ever so privileged to have our 

daughter attend such a wonderful school, 

and it is only with the help of CLEF.  Thank 

you from the bottom of our hearts.”   

– CLEF School Parent

LUKE Congregations: 

Tabor Evangelical Lutheran Church – 3542 W. Sunnyside Ave.

Concordia Evangelical Lutheran Church – 2645 W. Belmont Ave.

Jehovah Evangelical Lutheran Church – 3740 W. Belden Ave.

St. Paul Lutheran Church – 846 N. Menard Ave.

St. Paul Lutheran Church – 7621 S. Dorchester Ave.
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CLEF Schools Profile

●  Students Soar at Saint Luke

Saint Luke Academy has been committed to the students of the 
city’s Lakeview neighborhood for over 130 years.  In order to prepare 
students for the challenges of this new millennium, the Academy 
is dedicated to offering the best in innovative, Christian education, 
evidenced by the advancements and achievements this past year 
alone.

Keeping up with the current trends, technology is a major focus 
at Saint Luke, and the school is constantly taking steps towards 
revamping the curriculum through differentiation of instruction. This 
instruction is implemented through Guided Reading in Learning 
Centers.  Additional tools include: Reader’s Writer’s Workshop or 
Daily 5, personalized learning on the iPad with eSpark, and Sylvan’s 
Sync and Ace It!  Programs to support and enrich literacy learning. 

Language Arts is not just for the elementary and middle school 
students.  Saint Luke knows the importance of building a strong 
foundation from an early age.  Back in October the new Early 
Childhood Center was opened, and with it came two wonderful 
programs – Book Bugs (fellowship and literacy activities for parents 
and children birth to 3) and Dragonflies (kiddie yoga and interactive 
literacy for parents and children birth to 3).  Enrollment is on the rise 
with the addition of these programs, and beginning in the fall Saint 
Luke will be offering yet another option – Taste of Preschool – which 
is designed to meet the needs of the early three year old or students 
who might benefit from a gradual exposure to the school experience.

Not solely focused on literacy, Saint Luke creates well-rounded, 
high-achieving students that never shy away from a little healthy 
competition.  This year they sent five teams to the State History Fair.  
Four of the teams received superior blue ribbons and the fifth, a 
perfect all-around score.

● Luther North 
Remembers the Past and 
Looks to  the Future

Many wonderful things are happening at Luther North College Prep.  As 
another school year is in the books, the school looks back fondly at their 
accomplishments, achievements and alumni while pushing forward to 
stay at the forefront of education.

LNCP Distinguished Alumni -- On April 25th more than 100 people 
attended the launch event and renaming ceremony for their Wall of 
Distinction, including 12 of the 25 past and present distinguished 
honorees.  In honor and remembrance of one of CLEF’s founding board 
members and all that the Schawk family has done for Luther North 
and Lutheran education, the wall is now officially the “Clarence and 
Marilyn Schawk Wall of Distinction.” The wall honors alumni who have 
demonstrated excellence in their fields while serving their communities, 
and inspires all who pass by to use the gifts which God has given them 
to serve God and His people. God has blessed Luther North with talented 
students throughout its history, and they look forward to this annual 
event for years to come.

CUC Partnership -- This year Luther North and Concordia University 
Chicago formed an academic partnership which provides qualified junior 
and senior students the opportunity to earn college credit.  Earning dual 
credits allows the students access to expanded course offerings while 
in high school, a facilitated transition between high school and post-
secondary institutions, enhanced student success and a shorter time 
to a college degree.  General Education courses are offered online, on 
campus, and onsite.  Currently Mrs. Ann Rundio (AP English) and Mrs. 
Heather Lindgren (AP Calculus) are certified CUC adjunct instructors, 
and students who enroll in those courses have the opportunity to earn 
college credit onsite at Luther North.  Students who subsequently enroll 
at Concordia University Chicago as full time undergraduates will receive 
a tuition grant back for dual credit tuition at Concordia.  Concordia is 
accredited by the Higher Learning Commission and courses are generally 
transferable for those students who choose to go elsewhere.

Tech Time – Beginning this fall Luther North will be a 1:1 student-to-
device school using Chromebooks. Chromebooks will allow students to 
have quick and easy access to thousands of apps, books, digital course 
materials and other services to enhance the classroom experience and 
prepare them for a collaborative and mobile post-secondary career. 
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●

Spreading Christ Throughout the City

1	   Luther North College Prep, 5700 W. Berteau Ave, Chicago
2	   Walther Christian Academy, 900 Chicago Ave, Melrose Park

1	   Bethesda International Academy, 6803 N. Campbell Ave, Chicago
2	   Christ the King Lutheran School, 3701 S. Lake Park Ave, Chicago
3	   Concordia Place, 3855 N. Seeley Ave, Chicago 
4	   Concordia Place, 3300 N. Whipple St, Chicago 
5	   Edison Park Lutheran Preschool, 6626 N. Oliphant Ave, Chicago
6	   Gloria Dei Lutheran School, 5259 S. Major Ave, Chicago
7	   Grace Christian Academy, 4106 W. 28th St, Chicago 
8	   Grace English Lutheran School, 2725 N. Laramie Ave, Chicago
9	   Holy Family School, 3415 W. Arthington St, Chicago
10	  Little Learners Academy, 3415 W. Arthington St, Chicago
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Lake 
Michigan

11	 Lutheran Day Nursery, 1802 N. Fairfield Ave, Chicago
12	  Lutheran Unity East, 3740 W. Belden Ave, Chicago
13	  Lutheran Unity West, 5650 N. Canfield Ave, Chicago
14	  New Hope School, 6416 S. Washtenaw Ave, Chicago
15	  Our Saviour Lutheran School, 7151 W. Cornelia Ave, Chicago
16	  Pilgrim Lutheran School, 4300 N. Winchester Ave, Chicago
17	  Saint Luke Academy, 1500 W. Belmont Ave, Chicago
18	  St. James Lutheran School, 2101 N. Fremont St, Chicago
19	  St. John’s Lutheran School, 4939 W. Montrose Ave, Chicago
20	  St. Paul Lutheran School, 7621 S. Dorchester Ave, Chicago
21	  St. Paul Lutheran School, 846 N. Menard Ave, Chicago
22	  St. Philip Lutheran School, 2500 W. Bryn Mawr Ave, Chicago
23	  Walther Christian Academy, 1025 W. Lake St, Melrose Park
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●

●  ●  Featured Schools

“Thank you so much 

for my scholarship.  

Because of you I can 

start on the right 

road to leadership 

and have a great 

future.” 

– CLEF Grade School 

Student
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Do we have your email address?  Please email clef@clefchicago.org 
to be added to our electronic communications list.
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Congratulations 2015 Graduates!


